
From: "Sharon Lindsay" <sharon.lindsay@swanhill.vic.gov.au>
To: <david.gruen@abs.gov.au>
Cc: <council@swanhill.vic.gov.au>
Date: 14/10/2020 01:23 PM
Subject: Population of Robinvale - Victoria

CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear David,
 
Please find attached letter from Swan Hill Rural City Council’s CEO, John McLinden.
 
Kind regards,
 
Sharon Lindsay
Executive Support Officer
Swan Hill Rural City Council
p: (03) 5036 2348 | f: (03) 5036 2340
w: www.swanhill.vic.gov.au
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14 October 2020 
 
 
 
David Gruen 
Australian Statistician 
Australian Bureau of Statistics 
Level 3, 818 Bourke Street 
Docklands VIC 3008 
david.gruen@abs.gov.au 
 
 
Dear David 
 

POPULATION OF ROBINVALE, VICTORIA 
 
Council has for a long time held concerns that the population as reported in the ABS 
census data under represents the true population of this agricultural centre. 
 
In response to Council's concerns, a study was commissioned and was undertaken 
by Geografia who looked at a number of other indicators of true population. 
Geografia have identified that there are between 7000 and 8800 people, estimated to 
be living in Robinvale, which is significantly more than the figure of 3359 as 
contained in the 2016 ABS census. Council provided the ABS with a copy of that 
report on 20 February this year but have not received any response in relation to the 
ABS's view of this work. 
 
I write to strongly encourage the Australian Bureau of Statistics to review its census 
methodology for horticultural towns such as Robinvale, and to publish an interim 
finding in respect of Robinvale, more accurately reflecting the true population of this 
dynamic horticultural centre. I would be happy to discuss this matter with you in some 
detail and I can be contacted on (03) 5036 23 48, I look forward to your considered 
response. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
John McLinden 
Chief Executive Officer 
 
 



Fw: Letter from Australian Statistician re Population of Robinvale 
[SEC=OFFICIAL]
David Gruen  to: 08/12/2020 10:06 AM
Sent by:
This message is digitally signed.

----- Forwarded by /Staff/ABS on 08/12/2020 10:06 AM -----

From: David Gruen/Staff/ABS
To: council@swanhill.vic.gov.au
Cc: /Staff/ABS@ABS
Date: 30/10/2020 02:55 PM
Subject: Letter from Australian Statistician re Population of Robinvale [SEC=OFFICIAL]
Sent by:

Dear Sir/Madam

Please see attached letter to Mr John McLinden from the Australian Statistician in response to his 
letter of 14 October 2020. 

Thank you.

Kind regards

Sent by  on behalf of 

David Gruen
Australian Statistician

W: 02 6252 6705 
E:  david.gruen@abs.gov.au 
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